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Ernie Johnson: ñAuburn is a pretty good school. To graduate from there, I 
suppose you really need to work hard and put forth maximum effort.ò    

      Charles Barkley: ñ20 points and 10 rebounds will get you through also.ò 

 

I went to school at Auburn back in the early ó80ôs when the athletic achievements of 
Charles Barkley and Bo Jackson were the highlight of campus life. Today, when I 
need a quick laugh, I sometimes watch Sir Charles and EJ, a Georgia alum, exchange 
a few barbs as they analyze pro basketball games. Charles rarely fails to say 
something that wonôt raise an eyebrow or elicit a chuckle. And intended or not, Ernie 
and Charles have a second message in their dialogue from above: sometimes there is 
more than one way to skin a cat. Hard work and maximum effort will get the job done, 
but occasionally there may be an easier wayéé.However some colleges may frown 
on the 20 point, 10 rebound method!   
 
Last week, while working with Georgia volunteers on a section of trail in Tennessee, I 
watched Ken Jones position a small log directly under a large tree blocking the trail, 
just before having Bob Cowdrick cut out a section of trunk. The five foot section of 
oak log was over 25ò in diameter, and once free, it fell directly onto the smaller log 
then rolled easily right off the trail. The log weighed well over three hundred pounds, 
but was moved with minimal physical labor. 
 
Recently, Larry Van Dyke has been applying some of the same logic to recruiting new 

hikers, and eventually we hope, trail workers. Larry is linking several different BMTA 

Facebook sites with other social media outlets to draw potential new members to the 

organization. Only time will tell on the ultimate success, but we are certainly pulling 

in many new contacts and people who say they are interested in the trail and our work 

to preserve it. Larryôs work is difficult and time consuming, but ultimately the man 

hours used in this type of outreach is time well spent. Outreach at festivals and other 

events consume many hours from many people. And then it takes people like Frank 

Forehand to follow up with phone calls to new prospects after these events. While 

festival outreach is a labor of love for many and will always be a big part of our 

efforts to publicize the trail, we hope to find a new audience with a more effective use 

of social media and the web.  

   Continued next page 
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B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

Last month, I mentioned a desire to have membership numbers to share with our group in the September 

newsletter. Darcy Douglas was able to pull some historical numbers together, giving a clearer picture of the 

recent ebbs and flows of membership. Over the last 14 years, the BMTA reached a low in annual membership 

with 206 members in 2009. The decline from 2005 to 2009 was dramatically reversed in 2010 with an increase 

of 61 members in one year ï up to 275 members. My guess is that people like Marge and Ralph Heller had a 

dramatic impact on the growth of the Association with a more focused and mutually beneficial outlook on 

Publicity and Membership. From 2010 to 2014, membership hovered from a low of 262 to a high of 292.  

2015 saw the Association cross 300 members for the first time, with a recent peak in membership of 351 in 

2017, Ralph Hellerôs last year as director. (I personally know how much effort Ralph put into follow up phone 

calls after each festival event to get some of these new people out working the trail). As happens in years after 

substantial increases, 2018 saw membership decline a bit. But Iôm happy to say that 2019 membership 

currently stands at 364, which is a new high ï at least for the 14 years of records that we currently have! While 

membership is up by over 5% from 2018, I hope that during September, we will be able to grow membership 

to 369 members ï which would be a 5% increase over the prior peak in 2017. Next year, the BMTA will have 

a real challenge renewing this yearôs members plus growing the Association by 5%.  My bet is that our group 

can do it!  

Another challenge is participation: turning new members into folks that are actively hiking and working on the 
trail or helping with shuttles or manning the booths at festivals and other events. Our challenge is to maintain 
over 200 miles of trail outside the Smoky Mountain National Park. And while Georgia is generally in good 
shape, finding new members and trail-workers in Tennessee and North Carolina is an everyday struggle.  
Georgia is blessed with population centers that just donôt exist with the same proximity to the trail in 
Tennessee. It would be nice to add AT LEAST seven or eight regular volunteers to help in Tennessee in the 
coming year ï a definite goal. 
 
On to the next subject, and one which many of you just saw as a funding appeal. Recently, I opened the 
first aid kit of one of our sawyers and noticed the trauma gauze showed an expiration date of 2018. I looked at 
another kit ï no trauma gauze at all. The differences from one kit to another were significant ï understandable 
since each sawyer pieces together his own kit. The BMTA has 15 members who carry current USFS chain 
sawyer certification; 10 or 11 of these members are active and do essentially all of the chainsaw tree removal 
in Georgia, Tennessee, and North Carolina. After completing approved USFS saw training, these members 
work the trail as volunteers, providing their own saws and supplies, their own personal protection equipment 
and their own first aid kits.  
  
With this said, trauma kits are an immediate necessity for our sawyers. Rather than putting more burden on 
these guys, Iôd like to appeal to membership for funding to cover these kits. We need 10 kits at $85 each. Two 
members have already donated for the first two kits, so let us know if you can help out with a kit.  
 

How to donate a trauma kit.  Click Donate. 
 
Give $85 or more today or make a pledge of $85 to give by December 31, 2019 and please notify Barry 
Allen bmtabarry@gmail.com or Phil Guhl pguhl@guhlspace.com of your gift/pledge. 
 
These trauma supplies could save a life. Please make a gift of $85 today. 
 
*If you choose to pay by check, please make out your check to BMTA for $85 or more / put "Trauma Kit" in the memo line and mail to: 

Benton MacKaye Trail Association 
PO Box 6 
Cherry Log, GA 30522 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=N23KBA3CNT3BE
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?token=56nqUNGWXhLb-bMztROX3JwJZX4Wz5gQZJub5OO8-NhaOnKdlI9mr9TsvTdxYms9bBzCsm&country.x=US&locale.x=USC:/Users/Kathy/Documents/After%20Vietnam
mailto:bmtabarry@gmail.com
mailto:pguhl@guhlspace.com
mailto:bmtabarry@gmail.com
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B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

 
Finally and very importantly, please join us the first weekend in November for the annual meeting  and 
awards banquet at Fontana Village. If you have not already done so, pick up the phone and make your 
reservations. This yearôs annual meeting in North Carolina is sure to be our biggest and best ever! Weôll have 
hikes on Friday, Saturday and Sunday, an evening social with a cash bar on Friday night, the annual meeting 
on Saturday evening, including a raffle to support a new parking area for hikers at Big Stamp Gap ï and much, 
much more.  Remember, early reservations allow us to do a better job of planning for all of the events.  For 
more information, see the link in this monthsô newsletter.       
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http://www.bmta.org/AnnualMeeting-2019.php















